
    
 
 

     September 1, 2003 
 
 
 
RE: Summer Campground Ministry Update 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
 
Greetings bretheren, in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.   
 
This past Sunday was the last of the campground services in 2003 and I want to thank 
all those who kept them in your prayers throughout the summer. 
 
I am thankful that I not only had the privilege of preaching the Word of God, but also to 
have shared in the lives of many.  Throughout the summer we shared in times of joy as 
we saw prayers answered and God working in our hearts and lives.  We also shared in 
times of loss, as we recently experienced that passing away of Mr. Jim Reid, one of our 
faithful attendee’s from last year. 
 
Throughout the summer, we did not have a great number of people out at the services, 
nor did we have anyone who trusted Christ as Saviour (that we know of), however, I 
trust and pray that the services were pleasing to our Lord and that those who did join us 
heard a clear presentation of the Gospel.   I would ask that from time to time, you would 
please keep those seeds in your prayers. 
 
Also remember that all of the sermons from this summer have been posted and are 
available at www.born2serve.org . 
 
In closing, I would also like to ask for your prayers on another subject.  Pastor Robert 
Simpson of the Bible Believers Independent Baptist Church in Cape Coast Ghana has 
recently invited me to visit with him for some meetings.  We are tentatively scheduled 
for the first two weeks in March, 2004.  Please pray for our Lord’s will to be 
accomplished as we prepare.  As more details become available, they will be posted on 
the Born2Serve website.  Simply click on the Ghana flag in the upper right hand corner. 
 
Once again, thank you for your prayers and may the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ be 
with you.  Amen and Amen! 
 
In and Through Christ Jesus, 
 
 
 
David C. Mills 


